Ballater School Parent Council

Head Teacher report Session 2021/2022
The session past has seen a positive year of partnership working between the Parent Council, School, and Parent Forum.

This partnership has through necessity evolved into a more virtual format which may in reflection provide a more efficient method of working for some of our meetings, certainly the use of online meeting has meant we perhaps see some people who might not normally manage, it is something we can look at going forward to strike a balance.
While again, the restrictions around the pandemic have curtailed some of the more traditional events that our PC may have organised, this has also provided us with opportunities, particularly around funding, with the PC accessing several supportive grants again.
Moving forward into this new session, it would be great to open some discussions with the PC around how we ensure our school community is well supported in these challenging times and how we as a school and PC are mindful of the cost of living when planning our year ahead.

We have been delighted to see the school garden continue to flourish under the time, effort and support from Laura and Nicole and as a school we would like to further develop this model of support, where we are perhaps asking our PC and wider community for some of their time, knowledge and enthusiasm rather than financial contributions.
I would like to formally take this opportunity to thank everyone who has been on the Parent Council this year for all your time, enthusiasm, and effort. We have seen lots of new ideas and events taking shape and it has allowed the school to continue to offer variety and excitement for all the pupils. 

A special thank you goes to Gemma, Claire, Lilias and Lorraine for their hard work in the roles as Treasurer, Secretary,  Chairperson and vice Chairperson.. These roles are not always taken on willingly but once again we have had an outstanding team to lead the charge. Thank you too to the staff reps who willingly give up their spare time to continue to make the school a positive place for our children.

I also look forward to seeing continued hands-on help from the faces we have come to rely on and would love to see a few more faces coming forward to spread the load a little.

Louise Duckworth

Headteacher

26.9.22

